
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager  

DATE OF MEETING: April 7, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Parking Stall in front of Peters Law Firm 

 

DISCUSSION: 

The Mayor was contacted by a resident regarding the first parking stall on the south side of 1st Street 
East, located in front of Peters Law Firm. The individual believes that this parking stall is too close to the 
intersection and poses a hazard to truck traffic attempting to navigate that corner. An aerial is included 
below with the parking stall circled: 

 

Staff reached out to the Iowa DOT to inquire about this matter, as it is a State Highway. The feedback 
received was that the decision to keep or remove this parking stall was the City’s to make. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


